
 

 

APRIL    2019                 Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Meetings - 1
st 

 2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Wednesday at 7:15 AM 

Café Labelle at the Life Enrichment Center-Shorehaven 

1306 West Wisconsin Avenue 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time.  
 

 
    President’s Corner – Jerry Schneider 

  
As they say better late than never. I 

am running behind on getting this 

Newsletter out  due to working on the 

Radio Day event but also due to that 

virus going around. That cough just 

seems to wear you out as I know 

many of you have experienced. Some 

sunshine would sure help.  We are 

leaving for Branson on the 11
th

 or 

12
th

 and the forecast is for 

temperatures around 70. Going to sit 

on the deck and soak up the 

sunshine.   

We have added several members in 

the past months and they are a 

welcome addition to our club. 

Looking forward to getting to know 

them better.  

At one time we did a member 

spotlight section in the Newsletter. I 

would ask that each one of you send 

me a brief paragraph about yourself  

so I can post this in the  Newsletter so 

we can get to know everyone better.  

Also if you have any interesting 

family events, milestones, 

accomplishments etc. that you would 

like to share please send them to me 

and I will try to get them in.   

Once again we are making a 

difference in our community.   

Just look at our list of the community 

projects we do and the groups that 

we support. I have attached a copy of 

our recent list. There are many 

“KIWANIS MOMENTS” in this list. 

The second half of this Kiwanis year 

will again be productive and 

rewarding.  Thanks to all of you for 

your COMMUNITY SERVICE.    
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
April   3    Breakfast Meeting 

April   8    Shorehaven Bingo 

April  10   Breakfast Meeting 

April  17   Breakfast Meeting 

April  21   Happy Easter 

April  24   Board Meeting 

April  27   Highway Clean up 

April  27   FFA Banquet  

April  28   Lord of Life-Shrimp Dinner  

May     4    Tree Sale 

May   15    Hall of Fame Dinner 

May   23    HS- Grilling to Give 

May   28    Blood Drive 

 

 
GREETER & INVOCATION 
April       3   Fred Schnell 

April     10   Chet Seffrood 

April     17   Tom Slowinski  

  

   
SANDY’S SLAMERS 

Sandy Karkossa, Captain   

John Caucutt 

Jim Fulmer 

John Koehn 

Tom Massnick 

Steve Schmiedlin 

Tom Slowinski 

Gert Wilkinson 

 

 
Jack Grothaus          4-7  

Bill Peebles               4- 21 

Tom Ginn                 4- 27 

Chet Seffrood           4- 30      
 

 

 
 

NONE 

 

 

SPEAKERS FOR APRIL-  

 

APRIL 3-  SHOES THAT FIT      

                   

APRIL 10 – WAUKESHA COUNTY 

SHERIFF DEPT.- ACTIVE SHOOTER 

AWARENESS 

 

APRIL 17 -  VFW POST COMMANDER- 

JACK MELVIN 

 

APRIL 24 – BOARD MEETING 
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RADIO DAY ON WTKM 

 
Radio Day was completed on Sunday 

March 31 with our being on air from 

1 to 5 pm.  

 

Our on air guest speaker was Dr. 

Rachel Oberholtzer from Hallett 

Veterinary Hospital . She specializes 

in dogs and cats. We had many 

callers asking a variety of questions. 

  
 

Radio Day was a success financially. 

We had 23(up from 19 last year) 

business advertisers and 1 business 

who donated money for our prizes. 

We will net about $2000.00 up from 

$1600. We had budgeted $1500.  We 

also receive $500.00  in advertising 

credit to be used for our Tree sale, 

Brat Fry and Shrimp Dinner . 

Thanks to everyone who helped with 

the solicitation of advertisers  this 

year. 

We could always use more 

advertisers for this event.  

 Please start thinking of who you 

could contact about buying an ad for 

next year. Give me the name and I 

will compile a list.  

This income helps supports the 

projects and groups we support.   

Jerry 

 

 
BLOOD DRIVE 

Another successful Blood Drive 

was held on March 26
th

 . We had 

about 19 donors. 

Thanks to Debbie Mauel and 

Fred Steinlein for organizing 

this and to the members for 

volunteering that day- Tom 

Ginn, John Koehn, Jane 

Fredrich and Michelle Balda. It 

is always fun to visit with the 

people who donate. Our next 

Blood Drive will be Tuesday 

May 28
th

. Please continue to get 

the word out about these  blood 

drives and consider donating. 

 



 

 

 

 

PIGGLY WIGGLY BRAT FRY 

SIGN UP 

 
Another Sunday late night-early 

Monday morning gathering by 

many groups waiting to get the 

date they need for their brat fry 

this summer. This is at about 

3:00 AM with the sign up at 6:00 

AM. I was about 8
th

 in line and 

did get our preferred date of 

July 13th so mark your 

calendars.   

Jerry 

       

FFA BANQUET 
will be held at the  

High School cafeteria on 

Saturday April 27
th

 at 6:00 PM 

So far we have 7 people signed 

up. Please consider attending. 

Let me know so I can add your 

name to the sign up. There will 

be a buffet dinner served at no 

cost. Andy will be presenting 

scholarships and service awards.  

It is really a great evening to see 

the FFA students run a well 

organized meeting and to hear 

about their accomplishments 

this past school year  

Also the FFA flower and plant  

sale starts on Saturday May 4
th

 

at the High School greenhouse.  

GREAT FLOWERS AT 

GREAT PRICES !!!     

 

HALL OF FAME DINNER 

 

This year’s awards dinner will 

be held on Wednesday, May 

15th at the Lake Terrace Club 

House. Please join us to 

congratulate this year’s winners 

and be amazed at all their 

accomplishments. A signup sheet 

will be at the meetings or email 

me to sign up. Cost will be  

$15.00  per person.  

 

HIGHWAY CLEAN UP 

 

  
The date will be Saturday April 27

th
 

at 9AM weather permitting. We meet 

at Paganica Golf course parking lot. 
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With enough people it only takes us 

about 2 hours.  I am hoping the Key 

Club will have some members sign 

up to help. I will have a sign up sheet 

at our meetings or let me know and I 

will add you to the list.  

 
 

TREE SALE 

 

Our 21st annual tree sale will be 

held on Saturday May 4
th

 

starting at 8:00 AM until sold 

out. Last year the presales were 

very good and we ran out of 

trees by about 10AM.  

Help will be needed that day at 

the Piggly Wiggly site and the 

BP site in Ixonia. A sign up sheet 

will be at the meetings. 

Help will also be needed to put 

together the presales on Friday 

May 3rd , 4:00 PM at Jerrys 

place . Help will also be needed 

to put up flyers around town.  

I have attached a Tree sale flyer 

with all the details. 

The board has approved to 

donate 50 trees to the Boy Scout 

Camp at Long Lake to help 

replace some of the 1500 trees 

they lost in last year’s storm. We 

have also asked Laura’s Nursery 

to donate some trees when we 

make our pick up.  
 

 

 
If you can’t make it to bingo 

please get a sub and let Sandy 

know 

Thanks 
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